
We ask for your support to restore LGDF.

Unfunded Projects 

o Mandated specialized law
enforcement training

o Phosphorous mitigation
measures at the Village
Wastewater Treatment Plant

o Restoration of parkway trees
lost due to the invasive
Emerald Ash Borer.

o LGDF represents 14% of the
Village’s 2022 Operating
Budget.

o $3.25 million will be
allocated to public safety
pensions in 2023.

o $105,744 in state
administrative collection
fees were withheld from
the Village in 2022.

 

 

 

 

Village of Glendale Heights Local Government Distributive Fund 

Total Lost Revenue: $21,910,007 

Funding for Public Safety & Infrastructure 

In Glendale Heights, Local Government Distributive Fund (LGDF) 
revenue is invested in the infrastructure, public safety, and parks 
services that our residents rely on every day.  
o In Glendale Heights, LGDF is deposited in the General Fund, 30% of 

which goes to public safety personnel and operations, and 9% of 
which supports public works, administration, and streets and fleet 
personnel, as well as upkeep and improvements for Village 
sidewalks, streetlights, signs, and stormwater infrastructure.

o In 2022, cannabis use tax and video gaming revenue made up only 
14.1% of the difference between our current and promised LGDF 
funding levels.

o Between 2011 and 2022, the State’s total income tax (IT) receipts 
increased by 174%.

Key Figures 

In 2011, the General Assembly reduced the percentage of income tax revenue that is allocated 
to local governments, promising that these cuts would be a temporary shared sacrifice. Over a 
decade later, LGDF is still not restored. In Glendale Heights, our lost revenue totals $21,910,007. 


